
Good afternoon Big Spring Middle School Families, this is Principal 

Nace. 

In an effort to keep you informed, I wanted to share with you that 

there was a non-violent incident involving a student today, and from 

that isolated incident, rumors quickly spread that this student had a 

weapon, and we went into lockdown.  I want you to know that this 

student did not have any weapons, and we did not go into 

lockdown.  With the support of our School Resource Officer and 

other district personnel, and out of an abundance of caution, the 

situation was quickly addressed and handled appropriately.  

Have a great rest of your day/weekend. 

 

 

 


